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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

New York, N.Y. 10007

December 9, 2004

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council
Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove
Introductory Number 322-A, which requires the New York City Police Department to
provide, on a quarterly basis, information to the City Council regarding School Safety
Agents assigned to each individual school operated by the Department of Education.

The NYPD is responsible for deployment decisions regarding school safety agents
and frequently consults with the Department of Education. It must be recognized that
conditions change constantly in the school system, with particular schools experiencing
problems and needs at various times. For this reason, assessments on the deployment of
School Safety Agents are done on a daily basis. Decisions are made using management
tools similar to those used in the CompStat process, a proven method that allows the
Police Department to make deployment decisions based, among other indicators, on
current needs and resources. In addition to using quantitative data, such as incidents, the
deployment of School Safety Agents also takes into account day-to-day qualitative
experience that is not captured by numbers, but rather by the experience and knowledge
our School Safety Agents and the uniformed officers assigned to a school possess.

The quarterly report mandated by this legislation would be misleading to anyone-
referring to it since it will not take into account the numerous resources used daily to
promote safety in our schools. Beside the physical number of school safety agents there
are the School Safety Division Uniformed Task Force, the Patrol Borough Task Force,
the School Safety Division Borough Task Force, as well as the City Wide Special
Services Unit. Additionally, each precinct has a School Sergeant and numerous Youth
Officers who deal with day-to-day school issues, and each patrol borough has a full time
School Captain acting as a liaison between the School Safety Division and other units
within the Police Department.




[image: image2.png]The report required by this bill presents a serious potential danger to the safety of
the school community, including the agents themselves. If the number of school safety
agents assigned to each individual school were made public routinely, someone wishing
to do harm could pick up on a pattern of deployment and particular schools or agents
could be targeted for criminal or disruptive behavior. This would leave smaller schools
that typically have one or two agents assigned vulnerable.

Deployment in individual schools is a matter to be determined in an atmosphere
of constant change, rather than a quarterly measurement that can be used as an artificial
benchmark that may not reflect current conditions and resources. Accordingly, I hereby
disapprove Introductory Number 322-A.

Sincerely,
Pl gL A2
Michael R. Bloomberg

cc: Hon. A. Gifford Miller




